
Minutes from Meeting held July 11, 2023 
 

The July meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, July 11, 2023 at the South 

Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was called to 

order at 2:34 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Mike Richter and Nick 

Ceremuga; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Secretary Rebecca Andrew and Property Maintenance 

Bob Goff. Two visitors signed in and others were present. Minutes from the June 13th meeting were reviewed and 

approved with a motion by Mike Richter and a second by Nick Ceremuga.. MC 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance – May 31, 2023    $ 314,323.74 

June Credits/Deposits            $  24,738.42 

June Credits/Interest            $       6.99 

June Debits/Checks                   $  56,846.05 

Balance as of June 30, 2023                  $ 282,223.10 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – May 31, 2023    $ 263,850.77 

June Credits/Deposits-Interest           $       2.09 

June Debits/Checks                   $  10,942.27 

Balance as of June 30, 2023                  $ 252,910.59 

 

South Shenango ARPA Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance (May 31, 2023)  $ 194,935.30 

June Credits/Deposit-Interest    $       0.00 

June Debits/Checks     $     355.00   

Balance as of June 30, 2023    $ 194,580.30 

             

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 

Visitors Acknowledged –John Novack, Little Fawn Acres, asked for an update on a property in Little Fawn Acres. Bob 

stated that the grass has been mowed and there is nothing evident to send a violation letter for.  

 

Donna Brown, 1912 Ottawa Rd., asked Bob about the burnt car on Ottawa. Bob said he gave them until the end of July to take 

care of the violation. Donna also pointed out a couple of other properties with violations.  

 

Tabatha Morris, East Lake Rd., asked to speak to the supervisors after the meeting in regard to a violation letter.   

 

Roadmaster’s Report – Jamie Fries 

Road crew has been working in Douthett getting ready for single seal. 

Jamie has been approached by a few individuals that are interested in helping road crew if needed. The person that 

applied for the position never got back in touch with Jamie.  

 

Jamie asked the supervisors for permission if the bid for the broom and boom mower went over the $50,000, that 

was approved last month, could he go higher. Joe Livingston made a motion giving Jamie permission to bid higher 

on the auction and to use his best judgement. If money is spent over the $50,000 the overage would come from the 

state fund with a second by Mike Richter. MC  

 

Attorney’s Report – Brett Stedman 

 

Brett is wating on specs from John Prosek for mobile home foundations. Brett will email John about this.  

Charter asked the township for a letter of support for a state broadband application. Brett will write up a letter of 

support. 



 

The Welcome Solar II project was discussed, and the new plans were submitted to Crawford County Planning 

Commission.  

 
Property Maintenance Official/Zoning Officer- Bob Goff 

Gave the supervisors a written report.  

 

Supervisors’ Report – 

The supervisors spoke to Bob about some properties that are in violation and asked him to address them.  

 

Secretary’s Report –Rebecca Andrew 

Rebecca gave the supervisors the results of the workman’s comp. audit.  

She presented a bid notification from the Crawford County Tax Claim Bureau. Control#47-0-038617 S. 3rd Street in 

Douthett allotment.   

 
 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the June bills with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:42 pm.  

     

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 


